BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

ENGAGED

BUCHANAN-ELLERTON - Congratulations to Teri Buchanan, daughter of Keith and Carol Buchanan of Havelock and Randall Ellerton, son of Reay and Frances Ellerton of Hemmingford. Best wishes for a long and happy life together.

BORN

DEREPENTIGNY - Martin, Heidi (née Pallett), Graham and Elaina are so happy to announce the arrival of Gabriel John weighing 7 lb. 14 oz. (3.5 kg) on December 11, 1999 at 7:03 a.m.

DIED

CRAWFORD, Robert "Bert" W. - Passed away peacefully at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Quebec on February 7, 2000 in his 85th year. He leaves his beloved wife of 58 years Norma Wilson, his children William (Margaret Bova), Roberta (Gary Quimeth, Mavis (Marcel Forget), his grandchildren Christopher (Freda Smith) and Michael Crawford, Danielle, Joel and Mark Quimet, Nancy and Katherine Forget, one great-grand-daughter Claire Crawford. Predeceased by his brother Marvin Crawford. Visitation was held on Thursday, February 10, 2000 from 2 to 4 and 7 to 9 p.m. Service was on Friday, February 11, 2000 at 1 p.m. in the Kelly Funeral Home Chapel, 19 Lake, Huntingdon, Quebec.

LAMBERT, Juliette - Following a lengthy illness at the Saanichton Peninsula Hospital, Sidney, B.C. on February 14, 2000; dear mother of Ronald Lambert (Joanne Middlemiss), grandmother of Allison and Josh. Memorial service was held at the Holy Trinity Church, Sidney, on February 18.

SALTER, Eric - At the Montreal General Hospital on February 16, 2000, at the age of 79 years. He will be sadly missed and mourned by his wife Joan (Ruby) Salter; his daughters Diana (Normand Brennan), Ruby (Tom Spence), Elsie (Benoit Doiron) and Francis (Timothy Riley) and his 4 grandchildren, Shannon and Tyrone Doiron, Jason and Lauren Riley. A memorial service was held at the Huntingdon United Church on Saturday, February 19. In lieu of flowers donations to the Canadian Cancer Society or the charity of your choice would be appreciated. Arrangements entrusted to Kelly Funeral Home, 19 Lake St., Huntingdon.

Thank-you



The family of the late Germaine Brisebois Tremblay wish to sincerely thank everyone who expressed sympathy at the time of her death on January 28, 2000. Your support was greatly appreciated, we thank you sincerely.

Germaine Brisebois Tremblay

DIED

ZIEBARTH, Alvin A. - Alvin A. Ziebarth, 71, of Iroquois Path, Bridgewater, NH, died Monday, February 14, 2000, at his home after a lengthy bat-tle with cancer. He was born in Pembroke, Ontario, Canada the son of Clement and Ina (Laundry) Ziebarth. He attended school in Pembroke, and was an outstanding hockey player, earning a hockey scholarship to Clarkson University. While at Clarkson, Mr. Ziebarth majored in Industrial Management, He served as an officer of the Society for the Advancement of Management and was active in the Varsity "C" Club. He had received the Gold Key award. He played on the Golden Knights hockey team at Clarkson and was captain his senior year. Following graduation in 1956, Mr. Ziebarth began a 31 year career with IBM, where he worked in several managerial positions and served as a corporate recruiter at Clarkson. While living in Erie, PA in the 1960s he established an amateur hockey program. As a result of this endeavor he was recognized by the city of Erie for his outstanding contri-bution to youth. He is survived by his wife of 50 years Shirley (McRae) Ziebarth of Bridgewater, NH (formerly of Howick); three children, Carol Ann Benziger of Sonoma, CA; Liz Ann Guidera of Boxford, MA, and Thomas Ziebarth of Fayetteville, NY, four grandchildren and one sister Jayne Dobson of New Brunswick, Canada. In keeping with Mr. Ziebarth's wishes, there were no calling hours or funeral services. Friends were invited to join in a celebration of his life, Saturday, February 19, 2000 from 2-5 p.m. at the family's home, 54 Iroquois Path, Bridgewater, NH 03222. Memorial donations may be made to Clarkson University, c/o Al Ziebarth Endowment Fund, Box 5522, Woodstock Lodge, Potsdam, NY 13699, or to the charity of one's choice. Arrangements under the direction of Emmons Funeral Home of Bristol, NH.

CARD OF THANKS

Many thanks to everyone who remembered us with cards and phone calls at the time of our sister Florence's death.

Robert and Eleanor Middlemiss

I would like to thank my friends and relatives who came to my 6th Birthday party on Sunday, February 20, 2000. I had a great time on the sleigh ride and toboggan slide. A special thank-you to my big brother Jed and good friend Cyndy for helping make my day special.

Jessie Leblanc-Ykema